
 
 
 
QUESTION NO 13 By Councillor Caldwell for answer by 

the Convener of the Transport and 
Environment Committee at a meeting 
of the Council on 1 June 2023 

   

Question (1) Several CBR sites in Phase 1, 2 and A (such as South 

Sloan Street and Easter Road) remain incomplete due to 

on-the-ground challenges completing the initial TRO, which 

has left some residents having to use the carriageway to 

use bins. How many outstanding CBR TROs are there to 

advertise in Phases 1, 2 and A? 

Answer (1)  

Question (2) What steps are being taken to ensure binhubs are 

completed for residents at these locations as soon as the 

outstanding CPZ Phase 1 TROs are executed? 

Answer (2)  

Question (3) Since the initial first stage consultation of CPZ Phase 1 to 

present, how many applications (of both new bays and 

removals) have the ‘Disabled Persons Parking’, ‘Controlled 

Parking Zones’ and ‘Parking’ teams received respectively 

which could not be progressed due to the open CPZ Phase 

1 TRO? 

Answer (3)  

Question (4) What steps are being taken to ensure these requests are 

completed for residents at these locations as soon as the 

outstanding CPZ Phase 1 TROs are executed? 

Answer (4)  

   

 
 


